
Incorporating your charity 

Pension fund considerations 

By incorporating your charity you are changing the legal form of the charity which has a 
number of consequences for your staff.  This guidance considers the impact on staff with 
regard to any staff pension funds your charity may have. Pensions are a complex matter and 
to avoid costly mistakes, always seek advice.  
 
 
The impact will depend on the 
nature of the pension arrangements 
in place.  If they have been in place 
for some time, it may be that you 
have more than one type of 
arrangement.  Broadly pension funds 
are of two types. 

Defined 
benefit: 

Guaranteed 
pension based on 
employee salary 

(final salary) 

Defined 
contribution: 
Pension based on 
contributions paid 

to the fund by 
employee 

Type of pension 

Defined benefit or final salary 
Defined benefit schemes also break 
down into two types. 

Multi-
employer 

Single-
employer 

When incorporating, the type of scheme(s) your charity is in, affects the 
questions you may need to ask.  Defined benefit schemes bring greatest risk. 

Transfer 
of 

Engagements 

Stake-holders 

Type of  
Scheme 

Transfer of 
Undertakings 
(Protection of 
Employment): 

TUPE Regulations 

Employer 
Covenant 

Basic considerations 

This factsheet covers very basic information around matters charity 
trustees may consider in advance of an incorporation. This factsheet 
DOES NOT cover pension issues that trustees should be thinking 
about more routinely. T: 0131-258 6925 

E: mail@cgpm-consulting.co.uk 
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